BRAUNTON PARISH COUNCIL
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Minutes of the Meeting of Full Council held in the Council Chamber 

at 7.00pm on Monday, 12 October 2015
	


	Present

	Cllr Spear in the Chair, Mrs Spear, Lucas, Mrs Chesters, Bunyard, Mrs Chugg, Miss De Groot, Mrs Wellstead and Miss Beardshall.
Mrs T Lovell (Parish Clerk), Jim Gardner (David Wilson Partnership) and PC Malcolm Kirk.


	157/2015/16
	Apologies


	Received from Cllrs Lord, Withey, Bennett and Bonds.

	158/2015/16
	Items not on the agenda, which in the opinion of the Chairman should be brought to the attention of the Council


	The Chairman proposed and it was unanimously agreed to move item 10 on the agenda ‘Proposed Improvements to the Parish Hall and adjoining buildings’ to be taken after item 6 ‘Police Report’. 
The Chairman informed members that Cllr Withey had experienced another relapse regarding his injury.  Cllr Mrs Chesters explained that Cllr Bonds had recently undergone surgery.

RESOLVED:  That the Council sends a get well soon card to both Cllrs.
(N/C)



	159/2015/16
	Declarations of Interest
	Cllr Miss De Groot declared a non-Pecuniary interest in Minute Ref: 163/2015/16, as she is a Director of 361 Energy.


	160/2015/16 
	Request for Dispensation


	None received.

	161/2015/16
	Minutes


	(a) RESOLVED:  That the Minutes of the Council meeting held on 14 September 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(b) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Additional Council meeting held on 28 September 2015 be approved and signed as a correct record.
(c) RESOLVED: That the Minutes of the Property Committee held on 6 October 2015 be ratified and adopted by the Council.                                   (N/C)


	162/2015/16
	Police
	PC Kirk reported that a shoplifting incident had taken place in the Co-Opt Supermarket.  The suspect is currently on bail and will be charged.  There have also been several reports received regarding criminal damage to vehicles.  

The Police will be carrying out a further traffic operation in the village jointly with the Fire Service.  The Police will also be involved in the Annual Girls Football tournament, a community event being held at Kingsacre school with 60 participants expected to take part.

PC Kirk explained that there are two types of dog incidents causing injury to a person or worrying livestock.   When an incident is reported the police identify the dog and owner, check that the dog is being treated and cared for properly and if necessary passes the information on to the local Dog Warden.
Following reports at the last meeting of school pupils smoking illegal substances in the Recreational Ground the police have contacted the school.  The teachers are keen to work with the police.  He urged Cllrs to continue to report any further incidents to the police non-emergency number, or email braunton@devonandcornwall.pnn.police.uk and also report directly to the school. 

Cllr Mrs Chesters expressed concerns regarding safety of motorists and school children as vehicles are parking on corners during school drop off / pick up time.   The worst areas affected are the junction on Barton Lane and Wratfton Road and Kingsarce. 


	163/2015/16
	Proposed Improvements to the Parish Hall and adjoining buildings
	The Chair introduced Jim Gardener, Architect and Director at David Wilson Partnership.  

The Architect explained that he had got involved through Devon Communities Together.  He has worked on similar projects in Swimbridge and Birmingham.  He presented preliminary drawings and approximate costs regarding improvements to the Parish Hall and adjoining buildings.  
RESOLVED: That   

a. the Council applies for Awards for All funding to pay for initial fees, consultations, feasibility study and surveys.
b. the Council applies for Section 106 funding towards the provision of Public Toilets at the side of the Parish Hall and for the safety matting at Chaloners Road play park.

c. a Working Party consisting of the Property Committee members and Parish Clerk be authorised to liaise with the Library and report back to Full Council, when necessary.

d. it be included and consulted on in the revised Parish Plan.

(N/C)
Cllr Miss De Groot declared a non-Pecuniary interest.
Cllr Miss De Groot informed members that 361 Energy would be keen to work with the Parish Council to provide advice regarding energy efficiency. 

The Chairman thanked Mr Gardner for attending the meeting and providing his services free of charge.



	164/2015/16
	Finance
	a. RESOLVED: That the cheques on the schedule were approved and drawn in the total sum of £2,340.54.

b. RESOLVED: That the statement of accounts for September 2015 be noted

(N/C)



	165/2015/16

	Action Sheet
	RESOLVED: -
a. Andy Bell from the North Devon Biosphere be invited to talk to members regarding progress with the Shoreline Management Plan prior to a future meeting.

b. North Devon Council be requested to move the diffusion tube on the London Inn to the other side of the road to provide a more accurate measurement of emissions of queuing traffic in Caen Street.

c. Clerk to chase North Devon Council regarding progress made to transfer Mowstead Play Park over to the Parish Council.



	166/2015/16
	Planning
	The Chairman requested the Deputy Lead Member for Planning Cllr Miss Beardshall, to present the planning applications to the meeting as per the attached sheet. 


	167/2015/16

	Report from Devon County Councillor


	Members considered report received from County Cllr Mrs Chugg, attached as Appendix A.
Cllr Mrs Chugg further reported that she would contact Devon County Council officers to obtain permission for the Parish Council to clean up the overgrown verge on Saunton Road.  She offered for any waste taken away from the verge to be disposed of at her farm free of charge.

a. The Parish Council agrees to tidy up the grass verge on Saunton Road, subject to permission from Devon County Council.

b. The Council to request help from voluntary members in the community.

(N/C)



	168/2015/16
	Report from North Devon District Councillors

	Cllr Mrs Chesters reported that the District Council Planning and Licensing Committees were very busy at present.  She confirmed that Mr Mike Kelly from the North Devon Planning Authority had offered to talk to the Parish Council regarding the changes to permitted development and prior approval.  It was noted that there would be further changes to the laws and regulation regarding planning and it would be useful for Mr Kelly to explain these as well when he attends.
RESOLVED: That the Clerk to contact Mr Kelly to agree a convenient date for him to attend a meeting.

Cllr Mrs Chugg reported the works to the North Devon Crematorium were making steady progress.



	169/2015/16

	Braunton Flood Update

	a. Flood Warden’s Report

The Chairman reported that the Council’s River Warden had now attached the Environment Agency reporting signs to all of the bridges in Braunton.

b. Devon County Council Flood Risk Management Team

The Council noted an update report received from Devon County Council Flood Risk Management team regarding progress with proposed flood improvements works in Braunton.


	170/2015/16
	Public Conveniences
	Following a review by North Devon Council regarding the provision of their public conveniences the Parish Council considered taking over the Caen Street Public Conveniences.  It was noted that the annual running cost of the Caen Street Public Conveniences would equate to approximately a third of the Council’s Car Park profits.  The Council were mindful that it intends to provide its own public conveniences in the future and that its finances are already under pressure due to projects and services that it has committed to take on.

RESOLVED: That the Parish Council do not take on the Caen Street Public Conveniences but that it fully supports the establishment of a community trust to take them on.

(N/C)



	171/2015/16

	Braunton Renewable Energy Feasibility Study

	Cllr Bunyard reported that he was still waiting to receive from the Parish Council’s consultants a copy of the pre-registration information with ECoE.  No response has been received from Ofgem yet regarding the pre-registration of the Vivian Moon Centre, Countryside Centre and Surf Museum.  He advised that the product price for Solar PV panels should reduce significantly next year.


	172/2015/16
	Hire of Recreation Ground
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for: -

a. Braunton Caen Rotary Club to hire the Recreation Ground on Bank Holiday Monday 30 May 2016 to hold their annual Village Fair.

b. Braunton Caen Rotary Club to hire the Recreation Ground on Sunday 31 July 2016 to hold their annual Wheels event.
(N/C)


	173/2015/16
	Hire of Village Green
	RESOLVED: That the Council grants permission for: -

a. Mrs Anne Benham-Clarke to hire the Village Green on Wednesday 28 October 2015 from 10am to 1pm to raise funds for an Amigos Charity Education visit to Uganda with Braunton Academy next October.

b. the Rotary Club of Braunton to hire the Village Green on Friday 11 December 2015 from 4pm to 9pm for their annual Community Carol Singing.

c. the Braunton Caen Rotary Club to hire the Village Green on Saturday 23 and 30 July 2016 to park two classic vehicles on to promote their annual Wheels event and sell Rotary Mega Draw tickets.

(N/C)

	
	
	

	174/2015/16
	Items to Note
	Items (a) & (g) were received and noted.


	PART ll – Exclusion of Press and Public

RESOLVED that, in view of the confidential nature of the business to be transacted, the following matters be taken in the absence of press and public (Public Admissions to Meetings Act 1960) as the items contain exempt information as defined by the Local Government Act 1972 Sch. 12a Pt (3).



	175/2014/15
	Braunton Police Station


	Members considered the future of the Braunton Police Station and RESOLVED: That
a. the Council agrees in principle to purchase the Police Station and provide an area approximately 20 square metres for the police to retain offices in the building for a fixed number of years.
b. the Clerk be authorised to enter into negotiations with the Police regarding the sale of the building and report back to Council.

c. the Clerk to obtain an independent valuation of the building.

 (N/C)


The meeting closed at 9:05 p.m.

...................................................The Chairman

…………………………………….Date
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